### **IDDESLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL**

Prior to the meeting commencing the Chairman invited the following people to address the meeting:

There were no public present therefore the Public Session was closed.

# Minutes of the Iddesleigh Parish Council Meeting that took place on Monday June 6<sup>th</sup> 2016 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

**Present:** Chairman Councillor E Sweet, Vice Chairman Councillor J Moore, Councillor J Davidson, Councillor G Ward, Councillor B Down. **Also present:** 

- 1. To receive apologise for absence and consider if the reason for the absence should be formally approved by the council: None received
- 2. To receive any Declarations of Interest from members: Councillors are reminded to declare any personal or prejudicial interests they may have in any agenda items: none declared
- **3.** To receive the Minutes of the Previous Meeting held on Monday April 4<sup>th</sup> 2016: Copies of which have been previously circulated to members and are to be agreed and signed as a true record of the previous meeting held on April 4<sup>th</sup> 2016. This was agreed by all and the Minutes duly signed.
- 4. Past Subject Matters for further discussion:
  - 4.1 [7.1] Noticeboard: After looking at various quotes the Council decided to ask Robin Harper to make the Parish Council Noticeboard. There was some discussion on where to site the noticeboard with various suggestions being put forward. At the next meeting the Parish Council will finalise where the new noticeboard will be situated.
  - 4.2 [7.3] Queens Birthday Celebrations: A cheque had been received from the Iddesleigh Fund to help with the costs of the celebrations. The Parish Council are arranging the food and drink for the celebrations. Preparations will begin around 1.30pm for a 3.30pm start. The fancy dress; Monarchs through the Ages, will be judged by the Chairman Councillor Sweet and the Vice Chair Councillor Moore. There will be prizes for the best king and the best queen. Medals will be presented to all children of the parish.
  - 4.3 [8.1] New Councillors: this will be discussed at the next meeting
  - 4.4 [8.2] Gully outside Village Hall: this will be re-discussed at the next meeting
  - 4.5 [8.3] Week Bridge: this will be re-discussed at the next meeting.
  - 4.6 [8.4] Pixton Lane: some work has been done to pot holes but the sides of the road are deteriorating. The council will review this at the next meeting.
- 5. Clerks Report and Correspondence received:
  - 5.1 Okehampton Duty Planner Service: this was placed into the Councillors folder *The following correspondence is contained within the Councillors folder:*
  - 5.2 Connecting Devon & Somerset Broadband
  - 5.3 SW Neighbourhood Planning
  - 5.4 WDBC Working together to get rid of foul mess
  - 5.5 Police report
  - 5.6 WDBC News Release Apr 7<sup>th</sup> 20<sup>th</sup> 21<sup>st</sup>

Signed:

Page **1** of

- 5.7 Northern Dartmoor Search & Rescue Team
- 5.8 DALC Newsletter Apr 7<sup>th</sup> 20<sup>th</sup> 21<sup>st</sup>
- 5.9 DCC News Centre
- 5.10 DCC Connect Me Apr 15<sup>th</sup> May 17<sup>th</sup>
- 5.11 Okehampton District Community Transport Group Newsletter
- 5.12 Centenary Fields
- 5.13 Clerks & councils Direct
- 6. Planning:
  - 6.1 Land opposite Higher Park 00602/2015: proposed use of mobile home as temporary agriculture dwelling. This has been refused. The clerk was asked to check the file to bring the council up to date at the next meeting.

# 7. Finance:

7.1 Statement of Accounts: Current Account: £4,039.33 Reserve Account: £32.66

# 8. Matters for further reporting:

- 8.1 Items added to the Councillors folder: DALC Newsletter May and Planning Policies
- 8.2 Clerk's new salary award has been published, this will be discussed at the next meeting
- 8.3 It was reported that the village seat at the top of the village green has two broken slats. The clerk was asked to contact Robin for the cost of repair.

### 9. Confidential Discussion:

- 9.1 Enforcement Notices: these were discussed and the clerk was asked to follow this up with the Planning Department.
- 10. Date of next meeting: August 1<sup>st</sup> 2016

#### There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.50pm

Signed:



Dated: 1/8/16

**Chairman Councillor E Sweet**